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Learning to Learn:  A special pathway enabling all our young 

people to achieve as much as they possibly can and to flourish 

in adult life.  

I have lots to share with you this time!  

 

In the last newsletter I summarised the Education White Paper 2016, òEducational Excellence Everywhereó, 

which proposed that all schools should become an Academy in a Multi Academy Trust (MAT) by 2020. You will 

be aware that the Secretary of State for Education has since withdrawn this requirement for good and 

outstanding schools, unless the Local Authority no longer has the capacity to support its schools.  

After much in -depth discussion, West Hill governors are still of the view that this is an area we need to 

explore further to gauge whether we could  provide better services for our children as an Academy than we 

can at the moment. I will keep you updated through this newsletter.  

 

Thank you so much for taking the time to complete the parent questionnaire. It really helps us evaluate how 

effective we are as a school and identify areas we do very well and ones where we can improve. I have included 

the summary later in this newsletter but I want to share some themes here.  

¶ You overwhelmingly agree that West Hill is doing a great job at teaching your children and Iõd like to 

thank you very much for your endorsement and support.  

¶ A few of you wanted more information about the transfer process from statement to EHCP. Here is a 

link to Surreyõs Local Offer website https://www.surreysendlo.co.uk/kb5/surrey/localoffer/home.page  

and the section relating to transfer reviews is below but please let us know if you would like us to clarify 

things further:  

 

Where can I find the guidance and forms to help me with Annual review and transfer reviews?  

1 New transfer guidance  from the Department for Education (DfE) has now been published . We have 

therefore removed our current guidance and will be issuing new operational guidance following the DfE 

publication.  

2 In light of this updated guidance, we have now also published an updated transition timetable and transfer 

update guidance. 

3 Please also see below the documentation used in Surrey Reviews (both Annual and transfer reviews):  

4 Surrey Review Form - to be used for both Annual and Transfer Reviews  

Surrey Review Meeting Guidance  

To support the reviews we have produced the Supporting statutory SEN Reviews Document document to be 

completed and sent to the area office along with all supporting reports/review form.  

For those pupils in Year 9 onwards , reviews must consider planning for adulthood. To support this, schools and 

colleges should complete the Moving Forward document  in addition to the Surrey Review Form.  

¶ There is still some confusion about the homework question i.e. my child receives appropriate homework 

(for his/her age). We want you all to feel your child has just the right amount of homework and feel our 

policy should facilitate this. Please do talk to your childõs teacher if you would like to revisit the amount 

and type of homework we send home. Here is a link to our current policy http://west -hill.surrey.sch.uk/

parent -information/forms -and-policies/  

 

Message from Ms Nettleton  

https://www.surreysendlo.co.uk/kb5/surrey/localoffer/home.page
http://www.gov.uk/government/uploads/system/uploads/attachment_data/file/456818/SEN_reforms_transitional_statutory_guidance_0_991.pdf
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/73815/Transfer-Guidance-and-Transition-Plan_v4.1.pdf?bustCache=70650468
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/pdf_file/0006/73815/Transfer-Guidance-and-Transition-Plan_v4.1.pdf?bustCache=70650468
https://www.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/word_doc/0009/59670/11-Surrey_Review_Form_v5.0-.docx?bustCache=22894869
http://new.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/powerpoint_doc/0015/32244/Review-meeting-v2.0.pptx?bustCache=86992479
http://new.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/word_doc/0009/65745/Supporting-Statutory-SEN-Reviews_v1.0.doc?bustCache=36576066
http://new.surreycc.gov.uk/__data/assets/word_doc/0010/65746/Surrey-SEND-Way-Forward-Plan_v1.0.docx?bustCache=47147171
http://west-hill.surrey.sch.uk/parent-information/forms-and-policies/
http://west-hill.surrey.sch.uk/parent-information/forms-and-policies/


Curriculum Update  

Please also find some information on page 8 regarding hot weather at school.  

We are preparing to say farewell to our wonderful Year 11s in June. I hope they wonõt mind me sharing this 

photograph with you!  

Judy Nettleton  

Headteacher  

Well another busy half term ñthey seem to be flying by! Our focus initially this term was collecting            

information about your childõs progress as this helps to inform their report and their next step targets. 

Whilst we dedicate specific time as teaching staff to this we try to minimise any disruption for your child and 

assess wherever possible and appropriate without too many tests in the traditional sense.  

 

Alongside this you will see later in the newsletter some new additions to their timetables. These opportunities 

allow us to work with your children in different ways and allow them to explore new things working alongside 

other pupils. The benefits are enormous.  

As we move into this last part of the academic year we have the focus of our school production which we 

weave into the weekly timetable for your child. Helen Teasdale is working her magic in music and the pupils 

are loving this. As this is a big piece of work the rest of their week will largely focus towards their usual 

timetabled sessions.  

 

As a staff team we are busy planning the curriculum for the next academic year and as there continue to be 

changes in KS4 accreditation we adapt and adjust to ensure the provision will support your child to achieve as 

much as they possibly can. This may mean there are tweaks to the current published curriculum and the     

finalised details will be on the website in September. We look forward to seeing you all in school over the 

next few weeks for target meetings, Annual Reviews, Y11 celebrations and the school production.  

Abigail Slade  

Deputy Headteacher  

 

 



Felden Lodge Pictures  

As promised in last termõs Parent Newsletter, please find some pictures below of the Key Stage 3 residential 

trip to Felden Lodge.  



KS4 Update  

Surrey Para Games  

On the 23 rd  May Hubble class went to the Surrey Para games at Leatherhead Leisure Centre. They all          

participated in four sports: badminton, tennis, football and fencing. Hubble class were exceptionally well     

behaved and showed fantastic sportsmanship. Every pupil got a certificate for their outstanding effort and 

participation. Special awards were given to Joseph and Jamie for showing team work and determination.  

ASDAN Mornings  

Hubble class have been visiting Brooklands Centre this half term to buy a snack in the café and do some    

shopping for the adults at West Hill School. They have been developing their learning skills outside of the 

classroom, working hard on communication, social interaction and applying money skills. All the pupils have    

developed their independence and have shown great enjoyment and enthusiasm in these sessions.  



Newton class have thoroughly enjoyed running the community café in Leatherhead so far this half term. They 

have been developing life skills such as preparing food, cleaning up and customer service. They have been    

visited several times by Nightingale class, which has meant a full café! Due to this they have had to work well 

as a team to serve everyone effectively.  

This half term, Nightingale have been developing their travel skills. Each week they have walked into       

Leatherhead, practising road safety skills, such as: using pedestrian crossings; zebra crossings; and locating 

safe places to cross roads. They are all looking forward to developing their travel skills further next half term 

by catching the bus to Leatherhead and back Φ 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Becca Dowell  

Head of KS4  

Summer Production  

We are busy rehearsing our summer show which will feature elements from òJosephó.  

Each class in KS3 and pupils from the choir are involved and they will be performing for  

you on the following dates:  

Wednesday 20th July @ 1.45pm  

Thursday 21st July @ 9.45am  

Tickets are available from the school office so please call, text or email to reserve your  

Seats by the 30th June  

01372 814714 or  

office@west -hill.surrey.sch.uk  

07599 699723 (if you text please include your childõs name) 
We hope that we do not have to limit tickets for each family but we may have to contact you if you are requesting a particula rly  high number.  

 After each performance we would like to invite you to stay for drinks and cake to give everyone a chance to 

socialise and meet other parents.  



Horticulture afternoons  

Queenõs 90th Birthday Party 

As you will know from the Oops! Sessions on your childõs timetable and I hope from your children we have 

been embarking on a focused project to develop further their skills outside of the standard curriculum offer. 

With the exception of Nightingale class (who have been busy focusing on their exam and coursework before 

they leave) all groups have been working together each Thursday afternoon. They have had the mammoth task 

of clearing 5 raised beds that were straw covered and an area full of wood and weeds. They have turned the 

soil in each bed and then topped with new and fresh compost ready for planting. Then came the difficult job 

of actually plantingé we have sowed a range of seeds which we are keeping our fingers crossed will come to 

fruition! Beans, lettuce and rocket. In addition to this we have been growing tomato plants in each classé this 

has been challenging remembering to water them!  

During this time your child has been able to work alongside other pupils from across the school and we have 

seen the most amazing skills shown from all. The include:  

Teamwork and tolerance with all pupils they have worked with  

Cooperation and perseverance as this was a big job that needed all of us to get involved  

Physical stamina and determination as they moved compost, weeded and turned over soil  

A huge sense of pride as they saw what their effort and work had achieved.  

Now that the large bulk of the work has been completed we will only have one further horticulture afternoon 

on the 7th July as a whole team so clothes and shoes / wellies only on this day. Your childõs teacher may ask if 

you at alternative times if they have another individual class session planned.  

We will let you know about the results next time!  

Abi Slade and Lucie Scott  

Deputy Headteacher and Assistant Headteacher  

You may have heard a rumour that we had a celebration 

for the Queenõs 90th birthdayé We made our own scones 

and then enjoyed a party full of food (thank you to you 

all) and fun outside in the glorious sunshineé 

 

Did you hear about the special visitor? We could hardly 

believe our eyes. All stood to sing the National Anthem in 

honour of the arrival. What a 

great afternoon we had!  


